
                       

Zero point 

The causality of everything 

Culture  is  dictated  by geniuses  who present  a  focal  point  to  human attention,
where  its  development  flows.  Krishna,  Buddha,  Christ,  Muhammad,  Babaji,  Sai
Baba... represent Love as the solution that frees discord, heals and leads to the
higher. The genius represented by this drop, Walter Russell, estimates that since
the year 0 there have been no more than 40 spiritual beacons who have set yet
achievable goals for our spiritual poverty, to push us to transcend the mental strait,
because it defines a limit to the otherwise limitless realization potential. 

These bright souls point to the one-and-the-same Point at the center of man. The
claim  of  Jesus,  for  which  he  was  sacrificed  by  crucifixion  in  the  body  to  be
resurrected in the spirit, was: 'I and the Father are One'. The Will of Life could not
communicate to us more vividly, picturesquely and unambiguously the Oneness of
man and his Source and what it is, which is the Image of God in us, against which
the force of deception directs its efforts, so as not to reach your attention and
recognition. Creation, like your body, is centered around this Point, which for the
purpose of this drop I call the Zero Point by Russell. 

The undefined call it ether, not too fortunately, physical science calls it dark matter
or dark energy. Quantum physics, in addition to this name, also calls it a quantum
vacuum, from which the so-called big Bang. The Big Bang Russell's spiritual insight
overwrites with the simple logic that time does not exist, therefore the universe
could not have been created nn million years ago, but is born into the infinite right
now, which is the only time in which Life Is. Quantum physics describes the Zero
Point  as  'an  inexhaustible  source  of  free  energy  that  does  not  move  and  is
unaffected by gravity and magnetism'. 

It  works  on  the  principle  of  resonating  frequencies  and  nullifies  weight,  a
phenomenon known as antigravity. It describes it as the lowest energy level that a
quantum field can have. It explains this as the vibrational motion of atoms and
molecules even at absolute zero, which according to classical physics should remain
at  rest.  This  is  the  energy  that  remains  after  matter  and radiation  have  been
removed,  or  circular  motion,  which  according  to  Russell  is  one-and-the-same,
matter is the effect of circularly moving Light. Quantum physics sees the universe
as a continuous flow of matter and Power of inexhaustible potential. 
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Religions call it God, and it is a name that remains my alternative to the name of
the Zero Point in the hope that it clears the perception of God as an external being,
or person, so that we may grow to see God as the core of the light network created
by the Zero Points in all organic things. The purpose of the drop is an invitation to a
transformation of perspective for practical use, which invites the human self, which
opposes the Will of its own Source, to cooperate and create with the Source of its
existence.

The upper paragraph uses scientific terminology in which there is no sense of God,
the perceptible, sentient, Living, formless and inscrutable Power, whose universe is
Its body. Creation is Alive, as its Source is, with all the attributes of Aliveness that
come to it and which you recognize in yourself. It is not possible for the effect to
have something that the Source does not have. It is difficult for me to make my
way through the findings of scientists who do not seek to know their own Origin.
Their terminology simply bypasses It, and attributes Its attributes to consequences.
Walter Russell is another unrecognized soul after whom quantum physics takes the
name of the Zero Point phenomenon, but forgets to mention him. But it also leaves
out his 'creation with God'. 

Russell  discovered  and  realized  the  energy  of  hydrogen. Due  to  the  spiritual
lukewarmness of people, which did not recognize and thereby nullify the force of
deception, the breakthrough of the inexhaustible, free and clean source of energy
to collective consciousness and general use was not allowed. 

Union with the Tranquill falcrum, with the Zero Point, which explains by name, 
that no other Source stands behind It, is the birth of spontaneity. 

The Zero Point is the Source, without Its own source. 

Your  understanding  is  taught  to  think  about  Life  in  the terms of  mathematics,
geometry,  physics,  biology,  chemistry,  astrology...,  logic,  which  comes  from
observing things and phenomena through the bodily senses or devices that are
extensions of the body's senses. Living knowledge, which Lives you at this very
moment and creates the conditions for this Life, cannot be perceived with a thing,
because the thing is the result of the Zero Point and cannot know anything about
its own Source other than that it is created. Just as a statue knows nothing of the
sculptor, it can only perceive that it is sculpted because it has no merit in its own
existence. 

Russell, born in 1871, was a spiritual scientist, musician, sculptor, painter who hung
out with Tesla and M. Twain. He says about his childhood that God did not allow
him  to  read  books,  so  that  they  would  not  lead  his  attention  away  from  the
Tranquill falcrum or Zero Points in him. 
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Thus, at an early age, freed from the systematic introduction into a thought that
does not know the Source of its own existence, he established a strong bond with
the Cosmic Mind, to which he adjusted with mental silence. A still mind creates a
vibration high enough to connect to Universal Mind, to the Core Zero Point, and to
tune into the timeless, spiritual Knowledge of Source, to Gyana. 

General education is described by Russell as 'expert guesswork based on erroneous
sensory data'. Therefore, if you think that Life has no Meaning and Purpose, that it
is the product of random mutations, then if this drop quenches your thirst, you may
be ripe for a thorough perspective change. Russell, in partnership with God, is truly
inspiring. At the sound of its heights, it awakens you in its own fullness. May it be
so for you, who want to create with frequencies, atmosphere, climate, energetic
atmosphere more than with things. Russell knows the fallacy of the rational mind,
which is why his works include many graphs, sketches, drawings and mathematical
proofs to invite thought separated from the Source to understand itself, its Source
and harmonize with It. 

Simple souls do not need graphs to see behind the Beauty of Creation the High
Order of unsurpassed Intelligence. We Slovenians do not have any of his works
translated, so Russell's dance with God already inspires the drops of Hostarka in
the hope that the thermal spring of inner Beauty will rise in you too, even though
you are immersed in a world that does not appreciate It. A drop, however, may be
entirely given over to his spiritual subtlety. 

Mentiones spiritual beacons point out that God is Light, another name in a line of
others  that  try  to  describe  the  Indescribable  to  someone  who  has  not  yet
experienced God. It's like trying to describe the taste of a mango before you bite
into it for the first time. If a Toltec student asked the nagual what God was, he said
it was another concept in the island of tonal, or the inventory of the world, an
interpretation that points to God, but is not God. With that being said, we enter
into seeing God as an assembly of units of Light. 

One unit of Light is like a cell that has a denser outer coverage, the further you
move toward the center, the rarer it becomes until you reach the center of Pure
Light or the Zero Point that centers each unit. Light cells are the primary unlimited
building blocks of Creation. The same understanding of God is found in the oldest
cultures of the world under the name of 'ancient wisdom' and still live by energy
skills, who call God, these Light Units, in China Chi, in Japan Ki, in Buddhist Dao
lands... and translates to 'circular Life Force'. In the Divine Lover drop I tell about a
childhood incident that caused me to see energy whether my eyes were open or
closed. 
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But I saw not only a circular force, but also a rolling one, rolling towards me in
energy boulders. Only in the Toltec legacy, later  also in Russell's,  did I find an
explanation for this phenomenon, which is circular, the life-giving force, exactly the
opposite, and pushes into the energy cocoon from the front in order to open it up
and thereby kill it, in the sense of dissolving the densest, of the outer casing of the
light cell. Both forces are present at the same time and create the appropriate
tension so that the shape does not  fall  apart. The energy pair  is  omnipresent,
appearing and disappearing the luminous mirage of the visible world. 

Zero Point is all there is. You are such a huge bundle of energy 
that you could light up a city of a million people. 

God, the Oneness of the light units of the Zero Points, is all that is. 
You breathe God, and the deeper and calmer the breath, 

the more imbued you are with Him and the more Godly you are. 

What your eyes see are collections of Light Cells coming together based on the
energy patterns of the Life Program. Energy structure or life program, keeps cells in
a certain shape, e.g. the man who is held together by the web of Zero Points at this
very moment and is brought to life as long as the circular and rolling forces are in
balance, otherwise he loses his sheath and falls apart. 

In the vacuum of space, the density of Light is small, so Light cells are extremely
large, while in the region of gravity, Light cells thicken and shrink. They all have the
same  structure,  the  pure  light  of  the  still  center  and  the  manifested  form  of
movement at the edge. What is it that guides the light frequency into a certain
moving form, what causes the vibration? All  this  is  caused by the Thinker,  the
Universal Mind, the Core Zero Point..., God. Thought is the cause of all things. The
Thinker causes creation and creation reflects the Thinker. The Zero Point is infinite,
everything exists within It, so there is nothing that can be added to the Zero Point
from outside. You are abundance, you are the Source of everything. 

All are given the same unlimited aid of Natural Intelligence which animates and
guides all things. All you need is to connect to It. The force of deception thrives as
long as it keeps your attention turned away from the Zero Point, toward seeing and
dealing with Its consequences. Thus, you allow yourself to be deceived into the
apparent  imperfection of  the visible  world,  into  ignorance,  and as a result  into
confusion, conflict, weakness and illness. 

You are invited to reach your full potential by staying focused 
in its natural position, in the Causality of everything. Resting in the Zero Point, 

you are the Power of the Power, embedded in the excess of yourselves,
reawakened to the greatness of the Oneness of Love. 
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The apparent connection with the masses does not deceive you into a false hope
for things and people,  for anything that you do not already have and are not.
Peace, this great word, gains practical value when immersed in It you see that you
are the translator of the Universal Consciousness and can create whatever you can
imagine in cooperation with It. Without It you are a tool in the hands of the power
of deception, with It you are an Invincible creative Power that cannot be indifferent
to Itself and imagine something that would harm It. A thought that does not have
Life attributes cannot come out of It. 

The more you lose your attention in things outside, the more you value yourself
with things, the more you think that things preserve or take away your Life..., the
more you lose clarity of mental purity, the more distant you are from the Causality
of  everything,  the more you depend on 'solutions' '  outside....  and further  and
further from the only true Solution. 

That we are the Light from Light, the ancient masters of Tibet, India, China... have
known for a long time. They lived and created from their inner glow. Don't let
yourself be fooled into thinking that this means that everything happens by itself
and that you meditate all day and by that you mean behavioral passivity and not
moving your body. Yes, everything happens by itself and you meditate all day long,
but the independence is that the behavior reflects the connection with the Source
and you don't work like me, disconnected with Source and meditating happens to
you when the awareness rests in the Zero Point, no matter what the body does. 

When you shake off the feeling of 'personal doing', when you nullify yourself in the
Happening,  you  are  no  more  observing  the  happenings  as  I,  but  you  are  the
Happening. That is why it is so beautiful to see a child engrossed in the observation
of nature, because he is not aware of himself as separate from doing. The child is
one with doing. Likewise, great musicians and creators are not  people who do
something, they are the Doing. A pianist is playing, a singer is singing, a sculptor is
sculpting, a poet is poeting. This is Zero Point Creativity, this is dancing with God.
You are not in it, you are It. 

This protects you from entangling the energy threads in the Perfection of what is
happening and from creating discrepancies with the Intention of Life. Don't think
that nothing is nothing and at the same time understand that without your efforts,
nothing moves. Just by working from what you think and know, you oppose what
would bring the best possible solution for the situation you are in. When you stop
trying to save yourself the way you think, that's when you open yourself up to a
solution that you can't think of. You cannot make it up, invent it, find it online, in
the minds of others, arrive at it by thinking. 
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It can only happen as a Solution of Natural Intelligence, when you do not interfere
with Its Will with your own, and from inner silence you are vigilant so as not to
overlook It when it appears. The balancer who preserves Life for eternity is also
within you and strives without interruption to restore balance. 

This seems to require unimaginable trust in the lottery of Life. It doesn't require
trust in the lottery, but you certainly need patience, because Life, the Core Zero
Point, God, works in His own rhythm, which does not suit yours. After two decades
of observing His Work, what remains without doubt is a Smooth Understanding of
Natural Law. Thought cannot outgrow its straits by itself, it must take risks, open
itself to the unknown, and thus invite a fresh flow through it, to propel it from
stagnation to growth and thus bring to Life. 

* * * * * * *
TheForestLover
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